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ANADOLU EFES BİRACILIK VE MALT SAN. A.Ş. 
 

  

ANNOUNCEMENT REGARDING THE AGREEMENT TO ACQUIRE AB INBEV’S NON-

CONTROLLING INTEREST IN JV, SUBJECT TO REGULATORY APPROVALS 

December 19, 2023 – As per our announcement dated April 22, 2022, it had been announced 

that our Company and Anheuser-Busch InBev SA/NV (“AB InBev”) started active discussions 

regarding the acquisition of AB InBev’s non-controlling interest in AB InBev Efes BV by Efes 

Breweries International BV (“EBI”), a fully owned subsidiary of Anadolu Efes. As of today, the 

Parties have agreed on EBI’s purchase of AB InBev’s non-controlling interest in AB InBev Efes 

BV.  

The transaction remains conditional and will not become effective until the parties have received 

all necessary regulatory approvals. As of the closing of the transaction, Anadolu Efes will 

ultimately be the sole owner of AB InBev Efes BV through EBI. Anadolu Efes will continue to 

fully consolidate AB InBev Efes BV in its financial accounts. 

  

EBI shall not make an immediate cash payment upon completion of the transaction and any 

future payments shall be determined based on the annual cash flow performance of AB InBev 

Efes BV’s operating countries and related regulatory restrictions for a certain and reasonable 

period of time.  

 

AB InBev Efes BV will continue operating as usual during the transaction approval process.  

The completion of the transaction is contingent upon various conditions, including obtaining 

regulatory approvals through comprehensive processes and satisfying specific requirements 

across multiple jurisdictions. Therefore, we are unable to disclose any additional details on the 

transaction at this moment, to facilitate the approval process. 

Meanwhile, Ümit Ömer Öğün* who has been working as General Manager Responsible From 

Special Projects since February 2023 will be appointed as the General Manager of the Russian 

Operations effective as of January 1, 2024.  

Further developments will be duly announced. 

*You can find Ömer Öğün's curriculum vitae on our website. www.anadoluefes.com/en/tablo/448/aboutus/management 

We hereby declare that our above statements are in conformity with the principles included in the Capital Markets Board’s Communiqué on Material 

Events, that they fully reflect the information we have acquired, that the information complies with our books, records and documents, that we 

have made our best effort to fully and accurately obtain all information regarding the matter and that we are responsible for this disclosure made 

hereby. 

This is an English translation of the original official public disclosure made by Anadolu Efes in Turkish through the Public Disclosure Platform 

(www.kap.org.tr), for information purposes only. In the event of any discrepancy between this translation and the original Turkish disclosure, the 

original Turkish disclosure shall prevail. Anadolu Efes makes no warranties or representations about the accuracy or completeness of the English 

translation and assumes no liability for any errors, omissions or inaccuracies that may arise from use of this translation. 
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